From: Glass, Roderick 
Sent: Tuesday, April 19, 2011 12:24 PM
To: Patterson, James
Cc: Morrison, Richard; Meyers, Andy; Prestage, James; Gubbels, Pamela; Wolf, Beth
Subject: 
Commissioner Patterson, 

At the last Commissioner’s Court meeting you asked a question regarding the Mental Health Public Defender Program, the Task Force Grant, and the County’s Match.  Specifically, you asked if the Budget Director, Pamela Gubbels had budgeted for the County’s Match.  Unfortunately, the numbers that were listed in the agenda were not accurate.  The County Judge’s Office inadvertently provided the 2011 numbers instead of the 2012 amounts.

I have brought this to their attention and it will be re-presented to Commissioner’s Court on April 26, 2011, with the correct numbers.  Since the Mental Health Public Defender Program did not take its first case until February 1, 2010, the Grant covers an extra four (4) months at a higher percentage and eight (8) months under the third year grant amounts.  The result of this rather complicated formula is a savings for the County.   The attachments have the correct projected maximum amounts for fiscal year 2012.

The amounts provided are the projected maximum amounts. If the budget of the Mental Health Public Defender Program is less than the projected maximum amount, then the County’s match is less and the grant contribution is less.   I believe that Pamela Gubbels has the correct amounts since it is part of our budget process.

I will be at Commissioner’s Court on April 26, 2011, when the item is re-presented to answer any questions the Court may have.  If you have any questions before that time, please feel free to contact me. 

Roderick "Rocky" B. Glass

Director, Fort Bend County

Mental Health Public Defender Program

Ph. (281)238-3050 FAX (281)238-3055

